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Dear Parent/Guardian 

Year 8 into Year 9 - Autumn 2021 Term - Tutor Reading Programme 

You may remember that when your son or daughter was in Year 7, we launched a tutor reading 

programme. Unfortunately, due to Covid-19 restrictions and associated risk assessments, we 

had to suspend the programme temporarily. I am pleased to tell you that we are in a position 

to re-launch the scheme in September with a new selection of amazing reads.  

As a reminder, our tutor group reading programme is designed to: 

• Instil a love of reading and a love of literature in our students 

• Model fluent reading for students 

• Expose students to new and diverse texts and ideas  

• Develop the cultural capital of our students beyond their existing realm of experience 

• Provide opportunities for students to share in the experience of reading for pleasure 

beyond the classroom 

Approximately every half term, students will be asked to read a set text alongside other 
members of their tutor group.  

We continue to advocate 20 minutes of reading every day for every student and do ask for 
your support with this.  However, we will also be offering the following opportunities during the 
school day: 

• Weekly tutor session dedicated to reading. The tutor will read aloud from a 
designated chapter. Chapters to be focused on will be shared with students in 
advance to act as mini reading deadlines to help them stay on track.  

• Regular reading time within English lessons where students can continue to read 
their tutor reading programme book or a book of their own choice.  

• DEAR lessons where the school ‘Drops Everything And Reads’ on a rotational basis. 

• A tutor session per half term where the tutor will facilitate discussion, encourage 
students to share ideas about what they have read and ask questions of the text 
and/or each other.  

The texts have been pre-selected in liaison with our English department to ensure that they 
cover a range of age-appropriate genres and interest levels. Occasionally, texts may touch 
upon more sensitive issues (for example, relationships or bereavement) but nothing that is not 
in line with relevant PSMSC objectives.  If your child is uncomfortable reading a particular text 
or section of text, they should speak with their form tutor or Head of Year who will be able to 
support them as appropriate. This programme is designed to promote the enjoyment of 
reading and students will not be formally assessed through the scheme.  

We obviously recognise that many of our students are keen readers who are comfortable in 
making their own independent reading choices and are already reading in excess of one book 
per half term. The introduction of the tutor reading programme is to ensure that all students 
are reading and engaging with the material outside of lessons and we would still encourage 
keen readers to seek advice about more challenging reads and to pursue their own reading 
preferences in addition to this minimum requirement.  
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You may have already made a contribution towards funding this scheme and if so, we are not 
asking for any further payments at this time. If you did not contribute initially then a suggested 
payment of £10 has been set up for you on Parent Pay. Students are responsible for taking 
care of the books they are given and we will be asking for a further contribution should books 
get lost or damaged beyond what we consider to be reasonable wear and tear. The books that 
have been chosen for this year group are listed below:  

Payments are requested via Parent Pay and have been allocated to your child. Please use the   

following link: https://www.parentpay.com/.  Should you have any issues with your access 

please contact us on the following email address: parentpay@maidenerleghtrust.org. We may 

be able to provide financial assistance for those students who are entitled to Pupil Premium 

funding.  Please email the school office if this is the case mesoffice@maidenerleghtrust.org 

Year 9 tutor reads:  

• Noughts and Crosses – Malorie Blackman  

• Invictus – Ryan Graudin 

• Things a Bright Girl Can Do – Sally Nicholls 

• The World Between Us – Sarah Ann Juckes 

• Unstoppable  - Dan Freedman 

• One of Us is Lying – Karen M. McManus 

• A Change is Gonna Come – Various 

• The Reason I Jump– Naoki Higashida 

• The Awesome Power of Sleep- Nichola Morgan 

Should you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact me on the following email 
address E.Roberts@maidenerleghtrust.org 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

Miss E Roberts 
Assistant Headteacher 
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